
 

 

 

 
City Council Memorandum 

 

 

TO:  MAYOR’S NOMINATING AND SCREENING DATE:  JULY 10, 2018 
   COMMITTEE 
 
FROM:   CITY CLERK     WARDS: ALL 
 
SUBJECT: CITY COUNCIL REGIONAL ORGANIZATION APPOINTMENT - RIVERSIDE 

NEIGHBORHOOD PARTNERSHIP 
 
ISSUE: 
 
Appoint Councilmember Melendrez as member and Councilmember Adams as Alternate to the 
Riverside Neighborhood Partnership. 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
The Mayor’s Nominating and Screening Committee recommends that the City Council appoint 
Councilmember Melendrez as member and Councilmember Adams as Alternate to the Riverside 
Neighborhood Partnership to serve until reorganization of the City Council following the June 
and November 2019 City Council elections. 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
The City Council Rules of Procedure and Order of Business, currently Resolution No. 23035, 
defines the number, names, composition, and appointment process for City Council Standing 
Committees and regional organization representation.  The resolution provides that appoint-
ments to City Council Standing Committees and regional organization assignments shall be 
considered by the Mayor’s Nominating and Screening Committee for recommendation to the 
City Council. 
 
At the time the Riverside Neighborhood Partnership was established, the Councilmember 
appointed to serve on the RNP was liaison to the City Council Community Services and Youth 
Committee.  Currently, the City Council Community Services and Youth Committee is comprised 
of Councilmembers Conder (Chair), Adams (Vice Chair), and Perry (Member).  On 
September 18, 2017, the City Council appointed Councilmember Conder as the member and 
Councilmember Adams as the alternate on the Riverside Neighborhood Partnership (RNP).   
 
On May 2, 2018, Tom Donahue, Chair of the RNP requested that the City Council reconsider 
the appointment, as Councilmember Conder is unable to attend the meetings due to a calendar 
conflict. 
 
On June 12, 2018, the Mayor’s Nominating and Screening Committee unanimously supported  
appointment of Councilmember Melendrez as member and Councilmember Adams as alternate 






